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Did you know?
Canadian Cattle Identification Agency (CCIA) expects Canadian Food Inspection Agency’s proposed livestock traceability regulations will require all Canadian livestock operators to have a valid, premises identification (PID) number to purchase approved animal indicators.
Though best practice encourages all premises where livestock is loaded onto a conveyance to be transported to another livestock site (farm, intermediate or terminal site) to be identified with a valid PID number, CCIA anticipates livestock traceability regulatory amendments will require the headquarter premises of each livestock operation only to be identified with a valid PID number issued by a provincial/territorial registry.
Canadian livestock operators can prepare in two easy steps:
1. Contact your local PID registry with your legal land description to confirm or acquire a PID for your livestock operation or site

2. Contact any one of our Client Services Representatives by toll-free telephone at 1-877-909-2333 or email info@canadaid.ca to ensure your PID is entered into your Canadian Livestock Tracking System database account and that your emergency contact information is correct.
Find your local premises registry:
British Columbia: 1-888-221-7141
Alberta: 310-FARM (3276)
Saskatchewan: 1-866-457-2377
Manitoba: 204-945-7684
Ontario: 1-855-697-7743
Quebec: 1-866-270-4319
New Brunswick: 1-506-453-2109
Nova Scotia: 1-800-279-0825
Prince Edward Island: 1-866-PEI-FARM (734-3276)
Newfoundland and Labrador: 1-709-637-2088
Yukon: 1-867-667-3043

CCIA welcomes all livestock operators to take full advantage of our full array of complimentary, one-on-one training, templates, videos and tools designed to support livestock producers meet their animal identification and traceability data recording and reporting needs. 
Remember: Canadian Cattle Identification Agency works for industry!
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